April 18, 2018

ACCS Meeting

West Scout Office – Golden Valley

Meeting called to order by Chair Bill Davies at 7:05 PM

Attendance: Bill Davies, Theresa Cermak, Mike Fratto, Mark Hartman, Patty Hobbs, Vicky Kendall, Doug

Kleist, Bob Oldowski, Jason Ziety, Michelle Pitt

Opening Prayer: Bill Davies

Approval of Minutes: Vicky Kendall

• Minutes of March 2018 passed with the additional detail and corrections:

- Divine Mercy location of Bridge Magazine recipient picture
- Jason Zienty name correction.

Treasure Report: Carol Becker

- Collect at the mass at the NCCS convention was \$1,001.
- After emblem mass ceremony will take an emblem inventory

Chair Report: Bill Davies

- 111 participants registered for the NCCS convention.
- Bill received from Archbishop Hebda, NCCS national award, Brother Barnabas Founders Award for his service both locally and nationally. He is one of few nationally that have received this award. Congratulations!
- Thank you for Kay Davies for making gift bags for those who worked the convention. Well deserved for the weather all endured.
- The homily at the NCCS mass was outstanding and focused on the importance of youth ministry.
- It was refreshing to see priest's attending wearing scout uniforms.
- Sending out letter written by Archbishop Hebda regarding the acceptance of Catholic Scouting in the parish for all to read.

Deacon Report: No Report

Girl Scouts/Amer. Heritage: Theresa Cermak

- Theresa is attending the ACCW convention the same weekend of the emblem ceremony.
- Hope the two events do not overlap next year due to the inability to have the ACCW properly represented.
- Would like the emblem mass script to be more inclusive to represent Amer. Girls.
- Missio award, a new award for girls, will need to be added to the script.

Northern Star Report: Jason Zienty

• At this point, the list of each Pack's decision of accepting girls, is still unknown. Hopefully, by next month, this will be known.

Calendar Update: Bill Davies

- Continue to update for next year.
- Last meeting at West Council will be in May due to closing. June mtg. TBA
- Plan of Action will be discussed next meeting, please review and be ready to discuss.

Communications: Patty Hobbs

- Sent out eblast of instructions for emblem mass.
- Next couple of eblast will be on St. George Trek and Quality Unit Awards. Goal is to increase the participation of these awards across the Archdiocese.

University of Scouting: Patty Hobbs/Doug Kleist

- Currently have a variety of classes available but few participants.
- Not offering a display this year.

Emblem Mass Update: All

- Mark H. will be handing the flags.
- Due to a conflict in scheduling, Knights of Columbus will not be attending.
- Vicky will bring all emblems and name tags.
- Vicky will double check name of Marian recipient's name
- Vicky will send Jason the insert for print.

Closing Prayer: Bill Davies

Meeting Adjourned: 8:15 PM

Next Meeting: May 16 @ 7 p.m. West Scout Office

Submitted by Victoria Kendall, Secretary